Kingsley Committee Meeting 9 Feb Red Bull

Attendees: Lesley Silcock (Treasurer), Fran Hamer (Secretary) Colin Smith, Mary Lightfoot, Vony, Malcolm Barker, Jake Powell

Apologies:

Arnold Ashcroft, Audrey Boyle, Marian, Sue Elliott, Jo Jo Gleave, Lynn Pegler

Minutes of last meeting:

Matters Arising: No queries were raised from the last minutes

Minutes approved from last meeting.

Treasurers Report:

Current Account: £2136.38

Reserve: £12,307.53

Premium Bond £1000, these will be sold before next AGM. £50 of winnings due.

Above not including Oliver income. After costs and royalties Oliver should have made approx. £800

Productions

OLIVER!!

£3771 taken at box office. £6.29 per ticket

Lesley will send adjudication to cast. We have been advised not to post on the website by the CTG. It was agreed an all-round brilliant success.

We will discuss Lessons Learned at the next meeting.

May Play

Chris Mapp has nearly cast "Talking Heads" but is doing a further audition on 15 February. CTG will be asked to adjudicate. Vony has offered Chris help but will be away for the actual production.

Some of my best Friends are Women

Colin advised that Jasper Publishing has now turned up so there will be royalties to pay. Colin has invited the author to a performance. Centre is booked

A Mouse's Tale

Lynn has mentioned she may be interested in directing.

Allo Allo

Beechwood have cancelled so 3 performances this tour. November is provisionally booked and a few interested parties for February 2017

Youth group

Jake came along to represent the newly formed youth group. He said he was delighted to have support of the Kingsley Players main group and it was agreed that the youth group can be subsidized to some extent by KP. Certainly everyone is happy to help. The Youth Group will start with some workshops and Jake is to meet shortly with Tom and Ellie to discuss further. Before we do another youth production we need to clarify max legal numbers. Mary will contact Gareth regarding what is needed for workshops and Lesley said she knew a few people who could run workshops. Ellie has said that £2 charge per workshop might be suitable. It was agreed it shouldn't be cost prohibitive but more of a community project. Jake has been co-opted onto the committee as representative of the youth group

NODA/CTG

CTG adjudication received for Oliver and was generally positive and helpful.

Workshops/Play readings and selection

Play reading maybe March "Nightmare" has been suggested.

Any other Business

AGM set for the 24 April

Children should not be allowed to play in the auditorium post production for safety purposes.

A banner could be made for the Youth Group to be displayed in Kingsley

Easter Monday- Sunday there will be a clear out in the loft. It was agreed Lesley could have some money for this. Fran to send an email out asking for help.

Lesley said she will look at database to identify who are members and who are customers.

Next meeting 8 March red Bull 7pm